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MEMORANDUM 
Historic Resource Commission meeting of July 11, 2013 

 
TO:  Historic Resource Commission     Item F-4 
 
FROM: Susan Dorr Pansky, Principal Planner 
 
DATE:  July 3, 2013 
 
SUBJECT: HRC-12-047 – Historic Preservation Fund Grant Update   
 
The State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) completed its Historic Preservation Fund (HPF) 
grant selection for the 2013 calendar year on June 13, 2013 and granted Carson City $6,000 for 
the Kings Canyon Cultural Resources Inventory.  This granted amount was substantially less 
than the $12,500 requested by Carson City.  Carson City, along with the majority of the other 
HPF grant applicants, saw a reduction in requested funds due to the SHPO receiving close to 
$100,000 less for 2013 funding versus the funding provided in 2012.    
 
On June 20, 2013, staff and the Historic Resources Commission chairman attended a public 
meeting held by SHPO to discuss the awarded amounts and recommendations to several 
agencies on how they could stretch the awarded funding.  SHPO staff suggested that Carson 
City consider using volunteers for the data collection portion of the Kings Canyon Cultural 
Resources Inventory.  The Historic Resources Commission chairman stated that the data 
collection portion of the proposed inventory is not a large cost in the overall scope of work but 
that the report preparation is where the bulk of the budget would be spent.  The chairman 
therefore suggested that the scope of work be modified to accommodate the reduced budget. 
 
Staff is currently working with the HRC Chairman to revise the Kings Canyon Cultural 
Resources Inventory scope of work based on the awarded funding amount of $6,000 for 
submittal to SHPO by July 20, 2013.  After a revised scope is received by SHPO, they will 
create a new funding agreement for execution by Carson City. 
 
Given the reduction of Carson City’s HPF funding for 2013 by more than half the requested 
amount, staff would like to initiate a discussion with the Historic Resources Commission for 
potential HPF projects for the 2014 funding year.  Staff had originally discussed completing the 
Andersen Ranch and Perini Ranch surveys for 2014, however, would like to discuss whether 
Historic Resources Commission feels there is value in finishing the remainder of the Kings 
Canyon Cultural Resources Inventory with the 2014 request for funding.   
 
If you have questions regarding this item, please contact Susan Dorr Pansky at 283-7076 or 
spansky@carson.org.  
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